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August 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 

This month we spent extra time at the complex trimming, spraying and dressing up the parking lot so that 
everything was nice for the circus event. The employees moved the dumpster and supplied extra garbage cans 
for the event, as they did a good job of cleaning up the area before leaving on Sunday. This month we were an 
employee short, but they still completed mowing all the properties in a timely manner. Trail counts were 
collected and included in our monthly report that was submitted. At Redgate, the employees brought in some 
new sand for the volleyball court and sprayed the park for weeds. Nate took the harley rake and dressed up the 
volleyball court and the parking areas, so it all looks nice for Italian days this weekend. At the pool they hosted 
four pool rentals this past week as we wind down the season. The final day is set for Sunday the 18th, with the 
dog dip the final two hours like we do every season. On the first Monday, I met with the tree board where we 
discussed our upcoming tree plantings and future planting tree selection. I talked with the board about planting 
the gravel bed trees next month as AmeriCorps is sending a group to us in September for a day to help with a 
project. The downtown gets cleaned every day and trails and skate park swept every Friday. I have been working 
on a federal grant for funding to replace lost ash trees in parks and street right of way for the next three years. 
At Platt Park we are working on removing a large silver maple that has split off and needs to come down next to 
the playground equipment. We will finish the rest of the tree after the rain passes and the area dries back up. 
Nate has been weed spraying various areas on city properties. The employees did take a minute to power spray 
their mowers to keep them clean and operating efficiently. Nate has been installing signage as part of the bike 
trail that extends from the aquatic center to the hosted our annual dog dip at the pool from 4-6pm. On Monday 
evening the city REAP proposal was approved by council, Tuesday evening I travelled to Fayette to discuss the 
city proposal to the REAP county board and the proposal was sent to the state the following day. The cemetery 
employees have two cremation burials and a full burial for Monday. Trails and skate park were swept like they 
always are.  
 

This month we wrapped up the season for the aquatic center with the dog dip for the final two hours. The 
staff did a great job this season keeping everyone safe and teaching hundreds of swimming lessons. We spent a 
lot of time taking down shade canopies, covering slides and boards. Russ took all the eyeballs out and floor 
diffusers and installed the plugs. The gas was shut off and I have spent a lot of time winterizing the pump room 
and heater as we have some new procedures to figure out with the new system. At the cemetery they have a full 
burial and cremation burial on Monday. The park employees installed the Latham memorial bench at Levin Park 
this week as we had already poured the concrete foundation. The employees installed signage at Depot Park 
that I created. The employees went around and mowed all the properties, swept trails and weeded downtown. 
This month the employees have been mowing what is needed as the weather has turned hot and dry. On 
Monday and Tuesday, as a safety measure, the employees worked until noon and went home as the heat index 
rose into the 100’s. The last of the memorial benches was resurfaced this week in Redgate Park as the 
materials were finally delivered. The park employees and I helped at the wellness center removing old furniture 
that the hospital left behind in the rehab room. We are waiting for the school to remove two water valves so we 
can remove the last base cabinet. This weekend someone ran over a light pole at City Park, so I went out 
Saturday morning to turn the power off then we removed the pole and started looking into replacement quotes.  
At Platt Park we have been removing some large maples. The large silver maple by the playground equipment 
had eight trunks that came out of the base that was rotten. Once we safely dropped the last of that tree, we 
removed the third and final trunk of another large silver maple in the back of the park that had a rotten base as 
well. Once these trees were dropped and cleaned up, we moved up to the pool area where we have several 
smaller locust trees that need to be removed that did not make the season.  At the cemetery we moved an 
infant for the Stasi family. On Wednesday, Joshua and Nate attended a de-escalation presentation by the 
police. I created and sent out the agenda for the tree board meeting on Tuesday evening where we will talk 
about our upcoming tree plantings. I met with a contractor about pricing windows for the park shop, which is a 
CIP project for this year that we would like to complete before winter sets in. Cemetery employees have been 
working on cleaning the waterway at Woodlawn that silts in.  I had Nate work on signage along Hillside drive as 
we are working on connecting trail segments. 
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Spraying    grading 

 
 

Redgate 

 
 

   Tree removal 
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Grant work 

 
Tree removal 

 
  Spraying       maintenance   signage 

 
       Dog Dip       Winterizing 
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Gas shut off        umbrellas down  

 
 

 

 
    

    Memorial bench installed    signage installed 
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   Memorial bench 

 
   Wellness center     light pole 

 
        Pool tree removal        platt park trees 
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    Platt Park trees   cleaning waterway    

 
 

Trail work 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Trees for kids grant submitted 

 

 

 

 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

➢ Pool facility closed 

➢ Reap grant submitted 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ New memorial bench back installed 

➢ Italian days - Redgate 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Winterize Pool 

➢ AmeriCorps preparations 

➢ Bare root tree planting 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

➢ Gravel bed tree planting 

➢ Flagpole diamonds 

➢ Trim downtown for winter

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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